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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  
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November 14, 2003
Margaret Kellems

Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and Justice

John A. Wilson Building

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 327
Washington, DC 20004
Dear Deputy Mayor Kellams:
It is with great concern that we write this letter to invite you to be our special guest at our Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) public safety forum.  Pending confirmation of your schedule and availability, we have tentatively scheduled the meeting for December 2, 2003 at 7:00pm at the recently opened Sherwood Recreation Center.  At our November Commission meeting, our community discussed the September decision of the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to alter the proposed Police Service Area (PSA) 102 and 103 boundaries that were presented to our community this summer.  
While we were pleased that representatives from MPD and the First District Commander were able to attend and answer some our community concerns, it was clear that we are in danger of losing the “great weight” afforded to us on this matter.  The specific change that concerns us relates to shifting the eastern boundary of PSA 102 from 15th Street, NE to 8th Street, NE.  Under separate cover, we will be forwarding to your office a letter that outlines our specific objections to this late-breaking change.  However, the critical objections are as follows:
· The future economic engine of our community – H Street – will be split between two PSA.  The initial proposal of this summer placed the heart of H Street into one PSA.  In speaking with H Street Main Street representatives as well as business owners and merchants, it is clear that the key to solving the public safety concerns is putting the responsibility to protect and serve our community with one PSA.
· Pedestrian commuters from Union Station continue to be subject to crimes of opportunity – especially as they cross the 8th Street “corridor” – which is a major north / south bus line.  The revised proposal divides this crime-plagued street between two PSAs when a comprehensive, singular approach is required for not only 8th Street, but also the immediate surrounding north / south running streets.
· While notionally dividing a city is difficult under circumstance, the recent change splits rapidly improving community along artificial boundaries.  It is easy to understand how Florida Avenue / Benning Road, East Capital and the tracks of Union Station could serve as three of the four boundaries for PSA 102; but 8th Street certainly represents a poor choice for the eastern boundary as our “community” extends to 15th or 16th Streets.
In addition to this topic, we would appreciate your comments on potential staffing and policing strategies as we look forward to next year.  In closing, we look forward to working with your office to confirm your participation.  If there are any questions, please contact Commissioner Wanda Harris at 202-401-3852.
Respectfully,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Contact information: fengler6a02@yahoo.com or 202-423-8868

cc:  Councilmember Sharon Ambrose
For more information about our Commission, please visit our website – www.anc6a.org
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